
Dear parents, carers and children, 
 

Our country dancers did us proud at Shorwell Summer Fair on Saturday. They impressed the crowd 

with three dances, but unfortunately, they were unable to carry out their maypole dance due to 

the windy weather. It was a lovely bit of nostalgia for some of the onlookers as well, who also used 

to take part in the country dancing many years ago! Well done to the country dancers for dedicat-

ing their lunchtimes to rehearsals and for their impressive dancing. They will next be dancing at Brighstone Summer Show on 19.7.25.  
 

Mrs Sharp and I were suitably impressed by the quality of auditionees this week, for The Bee Musical. It was very tricky deciding who 

could be who, as we could have allocated the parts many times over. I announced the roles this morning, as well as the parts that 

each class will be having. Well done to everyone who auditioned, and we can’t wait to start rehearsals! 
 

All of Bumblebee Class have been buzzing about Victorians in anticipation of our upcoming visit to Osborne House. Whilst the 

Reception children are thinking about where Queen Victoria and her nine children lived in the summer, playing in the gardens 

and on the beach, the Year 1 and 2 children have been finding out about what Victorian people enjoyed doing at the seaside.  
 

On Wednesday, the whole school enjoyed a Hive Day. The focus for the day was 'Encouragement' - building each other up 

and 'Friendship' - what it means to be a good friend. Throughout the morning, the children worked in their Hives to show 

collaboration, inclusion, teamwork, leadership, encouragement and kindness by taking part in 'pass the hula hoop' without 

using hands and a blindfolded 'encouragement obstacle course' which the children made the staff have a go at! Miss Bacon 

also taught the children about emotions and energies and some strategies to help them when they are   feeling in the Red/Blue Zones. 

Throughout the afternoon, the children worked in their Hives to show collaboration, inclusion, teamwork, leadership, encouragement and 

kindness by taking part in building an 'encouragement wall' with messages of encouragement for themselves or a friend. Then they worked 

together to create artwork/posters for an advert for "a good friend". It is always heart-warming to see the children work so 

well together across all year groups and the feedback at the end of the day echoed this sentiment from the children , with one 

saying "I like helping the little ones like I was helped when I was in Reception". We are so proud of all of the children who did 

so well throughout the day!   
 

“On Thursday morning, Bethan, Skye and Arloh  represented Brighstone at the Inter-Schools Team 

Dressage Competition. Bethan rode pony Satellite and Skye and Arloh rode pony Duncan. Skye        

competed for the very first time in the un-led   section and rode brilliantly, whilst it was also    

Arloh's first ever dressage competition! Bethan also rode well and  achieved an individual 2nd 

place in the led section. Despite missing out on the team placings, they all achieved some good scores and comments 

from the judges. They all rose to the challenge today and displayed great courage, determination and team spirit whilst having lots of fun 

too. Well done team Brighstone!” Thank you to Skye’s and Arloh’s mum, and Bethan’s mum, for organising this, and to Bethan’s mum for 

this report. 
 

We all enjoyed welcoming Julia and Vincent, from Normandy, to our school this week. They spent time in each class, 

getting to know the children and helping them with their learning, while also helping to develop their own English 

skills. The children loved having them in their classes, as well as playing with them at lunchtime. Merci et bon voyage!  
 

I hope you have a lovely weekend.  

With best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through 

Love, Courage and Respect 

This week, we been focusing on Respect: Remembering to Pray for Others 
 

We thought about the word ‘respect’ and what it means.  
 

We can help and support those who are important to us 

in lots of ways. 
 

One of those is to pray for them. When St Paul was writing to his 

friends in a place called Ephesus he told them: 
 

“Always keen on praying for all God’s people.” Ephesians 6.18 
 

Praying was important then and it is still important today! 

 

 

Dear God,  

 

Thank you for my friends and family.  

Please help me be a good friend and to help 

others.  

Please be with people who are alone or sad, and 

help them to know they are loved.  

 

Amen.  



School Dinners 
 

Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £3.20 per day. Yoghurt, fruit, salad and jacket potatoes are available every day. 

Baguettes available on Tuesdays and Thursday - Ham, Cheese or Tuna 
 

The school dinner menus can now be found on pp7-8 in the Buzz, and they are always 
available on our website. 

 
 

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of  

immediate harm 

You can contact the NSPCC: 
 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 

Respect 
 
Respect is… 
 
Readiness to listen 
Everyone being valued 
Showing appreciation 
Praying for people 
Expressing opinions sensitively 
Caring for our environment 
Treating property carefully 
 
 

Reading Recommendations 
 

Each week, we include a book recommendation from a child 

and/or adult. 

This week, Elsie-Jayne recommends Room on the Broom by 

Julia Donaldson. 

 
 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 16th June 

(Whole school attendance target: 96.5%) 

      

 Actual Attendance: 93.61% 

Late marks this week: 7 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/

live-well/is-my-child-

too-ill-for-school/ 

 

I like this book because I 

like flying. They fly and 

they make a special   

potion. I like them flying. 

I like it when they find 

other pets to go on the 

broom and they make a 

new broom because the 

other one got snapped in 

half.  



Bumble Bee Ralph, Bram and Ellie for their enthusiastic input in our History this week, comparing 
seaside visits in Victorian and modern times.  

Honey Bee Helena for being a supportive learning partner and her creativity in English.  
Charlie for his explanations during his role play in English.  

Ivy Bee Maddie for her effort and achievement when calculating missing angles within a full 
turn.  
Anna for the increasing confidence she is showing in her mathematical conversations.  

Sports Bee Christopher for a superb display at the QuadKids Athletics event.   



Plea for donations of: 

Table lamps, fairy lights, cushions and 

plants! 
At Brighstone, we would like to develop our classrooms into calmer, more neutral 

‘therapeutic classrooms’. 

“Therapeutic classrooms are a new approach that redefines the traditional classroom set up. The average 

UK classroom is bright, cluttered, overwhelming and outdated, and is not designed around the needs of 

our children today.  

Children deserve to feel comfortable, safe and inspired, especially when we know there has been a rise in 

the numbers of children struggling with their social, emotional and mental health. Teachers up and down 

the country are reporting increases in school refusal, dysregulated behaviours, disengagement and low 

social skills. Making changes to the classroom can help.” 

What is a therapeutic classroom? 

“Therapeutic classrooms are welcoming, safe, inviting environments that cultivate learning through their 

design. They calm stress hormones and increase feelings of emotional safety, whilst meeting the         

emotional and mental health needs of the children. Therapeutic classrooms include calm spaces and    

flexible seating In every room as standard, and allow children to work where they feel most comfortable. 

They take into consideration space, lighting, comfortability, accessibility, inclusivity and connective    

learning. Therapeutic classrooms are inspiring places that children want to be in and are underpinned by 

science. “ 

https://www.tpctherapy.co.uk/therapeutic-classrooms/ 

 

To start this process, we are looking to introduce table lamps and fairy lights (so we can 

turn off or reduce the use of the bright overhead lighting), cushions (to make comfy 

seating areas) and plants.  

As budget is tight, we are wondering if you have, or know of anyone who has, any spare 

table lamps, cushions, fairy lights and plants that you no longer need. To minimise the use 

of bright colours, ideally these new furnishings need to be 

in neutral colours. 
 

Please contact the school office if you have anything that 

you would like to donate.  
 

Thank you! 



 





 

 
School Dinners 

 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal every 

day.  
 

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £3.20 per day.  

 
Please note the dates to see which week to look at. 





 

 

 
 

• PE Kit is navy blue top/jumper/hoodie with navy blue bottoms - 

Branded items are not permitted 

• All hair accessories, socks, shoes and trainers must be in the school 

colours: navy blue, grey, black or white (no novelty socks) 

• All long hair must be tied back (pony tail, bun, plaits etc…) to avoid 

the spreading of head lice 

• No jewellery to be worn other than stud earrings, which must be 

removed or taped over on PE days 

• Gates open at 8.25am and are locked at 8.30am, and in the          

afternoon, gates are opened at 2.55pm and locked at 3.10pm 

• As teachers are busy welcoming and supervising children first 

thing in the morning, please could all messages be given to Mrs 

Pelosi in the office, who will then pass them on to the teacher 

• Only water is allowed in drinks bottles, and snacks must be fruit 

only 

 

Thank you! 

 



At Brighstone Primary School we have high expectations for our children. This begins with  
attendance and punctuality as they are important life skills to learn.  
 
Good school attendance habits are best started early. Children learn from those around them and 
you as parents/carers set the standards and expectations for your child. Lateness has a negative 
impact; being late may disrupt already settled children and lessons, affect  
achievement and embarrass, worry or upset your child. We understand that there may be an      
occasional unavoidable instance where you are late, but if it happens frequently, please let us know 
if there may be something that we can do to help. 
 
What to do if your child is unwell: 
Check the NHS Guidance: https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 
 
You should notify the school office before 9am every morning your child is unable to attend due to 
illness. You can either telephone on 740285 or email on office@brighstoneprimary.org.uk.            
Telephone calls must be followed up in writing to authorise the (illness) absence. 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR1axykjNrf9JXRTnUMDzGjNGDn1BqRKzg3Uz6-oQ4bIpKgNX2ykIqJirLg_aem_5LBB5XBLLgy7jOhpy3Ibzg


A vision statement ‘seeks to inspire and give direction to all stakeholders (staff, children, parents, governors and the wider 

community). It is an aspirational description of what an organisation would like to achieve or accomplish in the mid-term or 

long-term future. It is intended to serve as a clear guide for choosing current and future courses of action’. 

Our vision statement works alongside our mission statement ‘Learning and Achieving Through Love, Courage and Respect’, 

which includes our values, to reflect and guide our culture, ethos and decision making. This is also on our website. 

As a school, in 2020 we worked together with a range of stakeholders to write our vision statement, and we decided to create 

a visual vision statement to make it stand out and be memorable. Each part of the image has been carefully chosen to           

represent our school: 

Our values, as part of the mission statement (tagline), are the roots and foundation that feed and nourish our school. 

The vision statement is the main body (trunk) that guides all our actions. 

The branches reflect the different aspects of life in our school. 

The leaves show examples of how these aspects are shown. 

The school logo in the centre of the tree represents the Christian ethos that is at the heart of everything we do.  





School Day Timings 

The school day is as follows: 

8.25am: Gates open 

8.30am: School starts 

3pm: School ends 

3.10pm: Gates close 

Many thanks. 

Please be reminded that all children need to wear the correct PE kit on PE days. 

The correct PE kit is also needed for sports clubs. 

Socks and hair accessories must be in the school colours. 



Key dates this year 
 

 

 

• Tuesday 24th June: Bumble Bee trip to Osborne House 

• Friday 27th June:  Sports Day 

• Saturday 5th July:  Mardi Gras parade in Ryde 

• Tuesday 8th July:  Transition Day 

• Friday 11th July:  Y6 Leavers’ Service in Portsmouth; Summer Sizzler 

• Tuesday 15th July:  Parents evening 

• Wednesday 16th -  

 Friday 18th July:  Y6 London residential 

• Tuesday 22nd July:  The Bee Musical whole school play (1.30pm and 

•                                               6pm) - further details to follow 

• Thursday 24th July: Whole school Forest Day (further details to follow);                    

                           Summer Shindig (7pm) 

• Friday 25th July:   Last day of term; Y6 Leavers’ Service in St Mary’s 

                                                         Church at 1.30pm 

 

This list is regularly updated. 

 

School Term Dates for 2024-2025 
 

Please note that the school will be closed on the following remaining days in this 

academic year: 
 

Day 4: Monday 28th July 2025 

Day 5: Tuesday 29th July 2025 
 

Term dates are available on our school website. 

 

School Term Dates for 2025-2026 

Please note that the school will be closed on the following days in the next academic 

year: 

Day 1:  Monday 1st September 2025 

Day 2:  Tuesday 2nd September 2025 

Day 3:  Wednesday 3rd September 2025 

Day 4:  Monday 1st June 2026 

Day 5:  Monday 27th July 2026  

Term dates are available on our school website. 


